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20/20 EVANGELISM
B. J. Clarke

[Editor’s Note: The following
article was printed in Words of Truth
(April 9, 1992). I remembered the article
and was able to find it.  I have included it
since it goes so well with the theme that
brother Clarke sets forth on page 3 of this
issue.]

In Acts 20:20, Paul gives a recipe
for 20/20 evangelism. 20/20 vision is the
best kind of vision one can have. 
Likewise, 20/20 evangelism is the best
kind of evangelism for the Lord's church
to practice.  Hear the words of the apostle
as they are recorded by Luke: "And how I
kept back nothing that was profitable unto
you, but have showed you, and have taught
you publicly, and from house to house." 
Let us briefly analyze this passage. 

"And how I kept back nothing
that was profitable unto you ..." Paul

preached everything that pertained to life
and godliness unto them.  He wasn't afraid
to teach them the truth, even if it might
hurt their feelings.  Paul kept nothing back
that was profitable for them to hear.
Evangelism in the 20th century must
follow this same pattern.  Remember the
words that Paul wrote to Timothy: "All
Scripture is given by inspiration of God,
and is PROFITABLE for doctrine, for
reproof, for correction, for instruction in
righteousness: that the man of God may be
perfect, thoroughly furnished unto all good
works” (2 Timothy 3:16, 17).  If we are to
follow the pattern set forth by Paul, we
must preach all Scripture to all people,
because all Scripture is profitable for the
things that are listed in 2 Timothy 3:16, 17.
If we preach just doctrine and no reproof
or correction, we are holding back things
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that are profitable, and we are failing to
declare the whole counsel of God (Acts
20:27). This is sin, and it is not 20/20
evangelism. We must preach the Word in
season, out of season; when they like it
and when they don't.  This involves
reproof and exhortation with all
longsuffering and doctrine (2 Timothy
4:2).  It is easy to contrast Paul with many
men in the pulpit today who never rebuke
sin except at a long distance.  Modern
preachers are holding back profitable
words of exhortation for fear that they
might not be popular with the members of
the congregation.  Preachers need to read
Galatians 1:8-10 to set some priorities
straight.  Let us speak the truth in love
(Ephesians 4:15) and remember Galatians
4:16 when people frown at us for doing so. 

"And taught you publicly and
from house to house."  Paul's teaching
fell into two categories: (1) public
proclamation of the truth and (2)
evangelism from house to house.  Paul
pointed out that in the true apostolic

method of evangelizing a community and
edifying a congregation, diligent work
from house to house was on a par with that
in the pulpit.  Such is not the case in many
of our congregations today.  People expect
pulpit preaching to produce miracle
growth.  This is not 20/20 evangelism.
Acts 5:42 tells us that first century
Christians never ceased to teach and to
preach Jesus Christ at the temple AND AT
HOME.  If we are to succeed at 20/20
evangelism we must work from house to
house.  If we are going to stress a
restoration of New Testament Christianity
in the 20th century [and now the 21st

century-MRM] then we must restore the
spirit of New Testament evangelism.
Anything less is hypocritical, imperfect
and not 20/20 evangelism.  Brothers and
sisters, spread the glad news.  Don't hold
back anything profitable and teach both
publicly and privately.  Let's practice 20/20
evangelism as Paul prescribes in Acts
20:20!!

SEMINAR FOR PROSPECTIVE
STUDENTS AND SUPPORTERS

This year’s Seminar For
Prospective Students And Supporters will
be on Tuesday, March 31st, at 2:30 P.M. in
the Cates Chapel.  Prospective students
and congregations interested in supporting
preacher students are given an introductory
overview of the School by the Director and
faculty.  Prospects have an opportunity to
ask questions, and also will receive a

packet of information.  
All prospective students who attend

the Seminar will receive a free ticket to the
Alumni Dinner.  We are asking every
alumnus, and every friend and supporter,
to make a special effort to make 2020 the
best year ever for student recruitment and
support raised.
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ACTS 20:20
VISION

B. J. Clarke

Greetings from the Memphis School of Preaching! 
Your steadfast support of our work is a great way for us

to start a new year.  
As we begin 2020, our theme verse is Acts 20:20.  Therein, Paul told the

Ephesian elders, “I kept back nothing that was profitable unto you, but have
shewed you, and have taught you publicly, and from house to house.”   Our
mission at MSOP is to train men to “preach the Word” (2 Tim. 4:2).  As noted in the
theme verse above, preaching the Word means holding back nothing that is profitable. 
We train our students to preach the whole counsel of God (Acts 20:26-27).

Preaching the Word also involves showing our hearers the truth of God’s
message, both by our lives and by our lips.  We do this by taking heed to ourselves
first, and also to the doctrine (cf. Acts 20:28; 1 Tim. 4:16).

We also train our students to preach/teach the Word, both publicly, and from
house to house.  While we esteem the importance and power of pulpit preaching, we
do not believe it is the entirety of the preacher’s work.  We endeavor also to train our
students to be evangelistic, and to develop a desire to conduct Bible studies in their
homes, and from house to house!

Gospel preaching, that follows the template of Acts 20:20, is preaching that
magnifies Christ.  This is the kind of preaching you will hear at our annual lectureship
(March 29-April 2, 2020).  Our  schedule is included within this alumni newsletter
for your perusal.  We would love to see you there, and we love you for helping us
train men how to preach “Acts 20:20 style” in 2020 and beyond!
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MSOP Ongoing Spiritual Training
Memphis School of Preaching--Spring Semester, 2020
 Dates: Thursdays from February 13 through May 14, 2020

(excluding MSOP lectureship Thursday, April 2)

Location: These classes may be taken at the Memphis School of
Preaching (3950 Forest Hill-Irene Road in Memphis, TN) or 

on-line (live or archived) at www.msopmost.org
[many other classes are already archived there]. 

Course offerings with times and instructors: 
Kings and Chronicles (#606) 11:00 A.M. Keith A. Mosher, Sr.

Galatians and Ephesians (#629) 2:00 P.M. Tom Wacaster
Sermon and Lesson Preparation (#651) 6:00 P.M. Daniel F. Cates

 
For whom: These classes are available for any who wish to attain

a greater Bible knowledge! 
Please consult the on-line FAQ (msop.org/most-faq) if you have any

questions. 
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Alumni, please go to www.msop.org and complete the
Alumni Registration Form under the Lectureship tab. 

LECTURESHIP HOTEL INFORMATION

Hampton Inn, 1280 W. Poplar Ave,  Collierville, TN 38017,  901-854-9097
Hampton Inn, 1680 S. Germantown Rd, Germantown, TN 38138, 901-309-0555
Fairfield Inn & Suites, 9320 Poplar Pike, Germantown, TN 38138, 901-757-9100

Hyatt Place, 9161 Winchester Rd., Germantown, TN 38138, 901-759-1174
Courtyard by Marriott, 4640 Merchants Park Circle, Collierville, Tennessee 38017, 

901-850-9390          

Board of Directors Meeting

The annual MSOP Alumni Association Board of Directors Meeting will be held in the
second year classroom on Tuesday, March 31, 2016 at Noon.  All class representatives are
urgently requested to attend this important meeting.  Please go to the front of the lunch line
and take your food and drink to the classroom as you may eat during the meeting.  

If you are unable to attend, please contact your alternate and ask them to attend. The
lists of board members will be posted in a couple of highly visible locations.  For classes that
have just graduated, the rule is for the President and Vice President of the graduating class
to serve as class representative and alternate respectfully until the next upcoming election.

LECTURESHIP CHILDCARE INFORMATION 
 

The MSOP student wives are pleased to provide classes and childcare for children 0-5
years from  9:00-11:50 a.m. and 1:30-4:15 p.m., Monday through Thursday during the
lectureship.

We want to make this  time with your children edifying and educational, and we want to
insure safety, comfort, and quality of classroom time. 

 All parents are required to register their children and complete an information sheet.  All
adults must show a proper ID when picking up children.  Parents may designate another, with
proper ID, to pick up their children, but no one under 18 will be allowed to pick up children. 
Childcare Registration Forms are available at www.msop.org.

Please bring a well stocked diaper bag for infants and toddlers, including formula/milk,
spill-proof cups, diapers, wipes, extra clothing, and a special toy or book. Please do not send
snacks. For children that are toddlers and older, bring a mat or blanket.  Please label all items
with the child’s name. 
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ALUMNI NEWS

Mission Reports
Marlin Retana (2017) writes, “Our

work in Panama keeps growing. We recently
celebrated the first anniversary of our small
congregation. We usually have an attendance
of 20 or more, including some visitors. We
have heard good comments from brethren who
visit us from other congregations and the
impact of the work we have been doing in our
town. Social media has been of good help,
including contacts from other parts of the
country as well as from other nations who are
seeking the Truth. Recordings of our studies
and sermons are shared on the Facebook and
YouTube pages of the congregation. More
details of the congregation can be found at
http://idclasvillas.org/english/. Since last
October, I have been blessed with the
opportunity to work on Spanish content for
World Video Bible School. We recorded five
videos last October and are currently working
on three more, all of them with an evangelistic
approach. You can visit (and please share with
S p a n i s h  c o n t a c t s )  a t
www.buscandolaverdad.org. We are also
working to start an Online Spanish Bible
School, which will require a lot of our time
and efforts. More details will be provided
later. Financial support is always needed and
appreciated (contact me if you would like to
know more about how to help us).  Please
keep us, our brethren, and the work in
Panama, and the entire world, in your prayers.
To Him be all glory.”

Ron Gilbert (1973) of International
Bible Teaching Ministries writes, “We are still
having great results from our Gospel meetings
in Africa. We have been sending $300.00 per
Gospel meeting for the preacher schools to
take some of the instructors and students and
go out for Gospel meetings in their areas. The

funds are used for travel expense, food, and
sometimes lodging. We have had over 100
baptisms, 300 restorations, and some new
congregations started. We have been waiting
until the rains in some areas stop and then we
will resume the Gospel meetings. If you or
your congregation would like to sponsor a
Gospel Meeting in Africa, send the funds to
us, and we will wire the funds to the preacher
schools in Africa. We are doing Gospel
meetings in Zambia, Tanzania, Kenya,
Uganda, Malawi and Ghana. In our last
newsletter, we listed our budget for our 2020
August mission trip to Zambia and Malawi. In
order to ship the 200,000 Gospel tracts, 5,000
Bibles, 10,000 song books, and 12,000 BCC
booklets and books for the schools, we need to
raise $50,000.00. We have raised half of these
needed funds. If you have not sent funds to
help with our mission trip to Africa this year,
please do so now. We need most of these
funds before the trip to purchase and ship
these items. Please consider helping with this
mission effort. Please make checks to Ronald
D. Gilbert-Mission Fund, and mail to Rock
Valley church of Christ, PO Box 49494,
Cookeville, TN. 38506 and mark for “Africa
Trip”. We will send a financial report to those
churches and individuals who help with this
trip.” 

Denton Landon (1983) writes, “A
few months ago the Lord’s church in Duluth,
Georgia asked that I find a new congregation
to handle the funds for this work. I am grateful
for all they have done in helping us over many
years. The elders for the Alkire Road Church
of Christ in Grove City, Ohio have agreed to
assume this responsibility. This is the
congregation where Jo and I were baptized
and married. Please begin sending your
support to: Landon Mission Fund, Alkire
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Road Church of Christ, 2779 Alkire Rd,
Grove City, OH 43123. Please make the
checks payable to Alkire Rd Church of Christ;
earmarked “ Denton Landon Mission Fund.”
Travel plans for 2020 are: Ukraine in March
teaching Isaiah for the second year students;
back to Ukraine in June teaching the first two
classes for a new group of Masters students; in
August to Ghana also for a new group of
Masters students; back to Ukraine for Ezra.
Nehemiah, and Esther on Labor Day weekend;
then finishing the year with a November trip
to Trinidad for Masters classes. In April, Jo
was diagnosed with what was once known as
Wegener's Disease, now referred to as
Granulomatosis with Polyangiitis, a form of
necrotising vasculitis. It is an autoimmune
disease effecting the small and medium blood
vessels. There is no known cause or cure.
There is no way to predict when, why, or how
long it will flare up and, as mysteriously,
subside, becoming dormant for an
unpredictable period of time. Presently Jo
wants me to continue traveling for this
important work in the kingdom. Please keep
her in your prayers both now and in the future
as we deal with her health. It is a blessing our
daughter Lydia is living with us and a help to
her especially while I travel.”

Retired from Ministry
Brad Bromling (1982) writes, “Dear

brother McDaniel, I graduated from MSOP in
1982. I went on to earn a BA from
Freed-Hardeman, an MA from Alabama
Christian School of Religion, and the D.Min
from Columbia Theological Seminary. During
my 36 years in ministry, I have served as
pulpit minister for churches in Tennessee,
Georgia, Washington, and Florida and also
served as the Director of Biblical Research at
Apologetics Press for 8.5 years. Since retiring
from ministry in 2018, I have been working
with the Post Office as a Rural Mail Carrier in

Bentonville, Arkansas.”
Moved 

Donnie Vick (2009) writes, “I don't
remember if I informed you or not, but my
family and I have moved outside of Lebanon,
TN to labor with the Rome congregation. We
started in December.” 

Prayers Needed
Will Abram’s (2013) wife, Jennifer,

gave birth to twins on Nov. 26th.  Shortly after
delivery, Jennifer began having major health
challenges and was diagnosed with stage 4
colon cancer.  Steven Ford received the
following update from Will on February 20th,
The following message is an update that I
received from Will on February 20, 2020: 
“Jennifer is still in a fight for her life. The
doctors don’t believe she will make it. They
want to try and make her as comfortable as
possible to live out the rest of her days sick.
Also, they have stopped doing chemotherapy
because they feel that at this time she is too
weak to take it. They feel, if given at this time,
it could kill her quickly. With that being said,
they are considering sending her home or to a
rehab center in hopes of her getting stronger to
one day give her chemo again. Jen has a
unique situation. On top of stage 4 colon
cancer, Jen is retaining fluid, has blood clots,
a rare liver disease, and she can’t walk. All
these things have caused her to be denied from
various rehab centers and to receive further
chemotherapy. Now the doctors did advise us
that Jen can receive further chemo, but it
would be against doctors orders and at our
own risk.” Steven says, “Will and his family
are grateful for all of the prayers, cards,
financial help, and loving encouragement
received so far. Please continue to pray and
help as there is still great need.”  Will’s
c o n t a c t  i n f o r m a t i o n  i s : 
williamabram89@yahoo.com, 303 Patio
Place, Clinton, MS, 39056.

7

mailto:williamabram89@yahoo.com


A Bible Answer 

Viewing Times

WBBJTV-CBS (Jackson, TN) @ 7:00 A.M. Sundays

WQWQ The Heartland’s CW (Paducah, KY) @ 8:00
A.M. Sundays

WTWV Good News TV (Memphis, TN) @ 12:30 P.M.
Wednesdays; @ 3:30 P.M. Thursdays; and @   12:30
P.M. Saturdays

GBN @ 10 AM Sundays, @ 3:30 P.M. Mondays & Wednesdays, @ 2:00 P.M. Saturdays,
and @ 1:00 AM Monday - Friday (all times Central)

Past episodes are available for viewing on our website at 
www.abibleanswertv.org or on our U-Tube Channel. 

Judy Jackson writes, “Hello Bro.
McDaniel,  We have missed several years of
MSOP lectures, and we have missed seeing all
of our brethren and the fellowship.  This was
due to our health, mine and Roger's.   I want to
let you know that Roger has been diagnosed
with MDS, or pre-leukemia.  His bone
marrow does not make enough red, white
cells.  He also have aorta valve stenosis,
which due to the above issues. His heart
doctor feels it must be treated first before they
replace the valve, which is done as outpatient
surgery. At this time, he is receiving
chemotherapy shots at Clearview Cancer
Institute in Huntsville, AL.  He is unable to
preach right now, but his desire is to be able to
preach again one day.   I would like for you to
put this in your newsletter and thank you for
that.” Roger’s book has undergone a second

printing and they need to sell these to help
meet some of their medical and living
expenses. It is "Alcoholism - A Biblical
Solution" a 239 paperback for $10.00.  You
may reach them at 256-777-0551.

Editor’s Note:  I recently had a
telephone call with Loretta Armstrong who
told me that her husband David Armstrong
(1983) had blockages in his left leg and in his
heart and is suffering somewhat from
dementia. She has requested our prayers and
said that David enjoys receiving cards.  Their
new address is David and Loretta Armstrong,
1205 Koehn Ave, Moundridge, KS 67107. 

If our Alumni would go to the alumni
page of msop.org and update their personal
information, it would be greatly beneficial to
us and help prevent bouncing emails.
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If you would like to contribute a personal reminiscence/words of tribute, to brother
Don Walker, please send them to bjcmsop@icloud.com. We will include these
remembrances, and words of tribute, in a PowerPoint presentation that will loop at his
dinner. We will also be giving a copy of this PowerPoint presentation to Jackie and
the rest of the family. Thanks in advance for helping to remember this great brother
and gospel preacher!
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“ONE STEP AT A TIME”
Tom Wacaster

It has been observed that “the journey
of a thousand miles begins with a single step.” 
I thought about those words of wisdom early
Monday morning as I began the long drive
home from Bristol, Virginia: total distance – 
982 miles.  I don’t recall having ever driven
that distance by myself in a single day. Come
to think of it, I can’t recall having driven that
far even with someone else in the car.  I had
intended to break the trip up into two legs, and
spend the night somewhere around Brinkley,
Arkansas, but once I arrived at Brinkley it was
early afternoon and I thought, “I can get
further than this.”  Sure enough, I could, and
the further I drove, the closer home appeared
in my mental window.  With each mile behind
me, there remained less ahead of me and the
shortened distance to my destination
motivated me to press on.  I managed to miss
the heavy traffic in Knoxville, Cookeville, and
Memphis, but not so with Nashville.  If you
ever find yourself on a freeway in Tennessee,
it might be wise to follow the advice of a
native Tennessean in order to calculate the
proper speed limit on one of their freeways:
“Subtract your age from 100.  Double this
number if your car has dual exhaust. 
Conversely, add your age to 100 if you are
driving on I-40 or suffering from a midlife
crisis.”  The same person suggested that when
driving through Knoxville, never use your turn
signal, unless of course you are on the freeway
with no intention of merging.  I digress,
however, so let me return to the subject at
hand.

Abraham is said to have “looked for
the city which hath the foundations, whose
builder and maker is God” (Heb. 11:10). Like
Abraham, those men and women of faith

listed in Hebrews chapter eleven “all died in
faith, not having received the promises, but
having seen them and greeted them from afar,
and having confessed that they were strangers
and pilgrims on the earth” (Heb. 11:13).  Their
faith motived them to endure great odds in
order to reach a destination that cannot be
found on a GPS or located in some Rand
McNally Road Map.  It is, however, as much
a journey as was my trip from Bristol,
Virginia to Fort Worth, Texas. This journey is
not measured in miles, but it does demand
maturity on the part of those who would
successfully complete the trip.  You and I are
traveling the same road as our ancient
predecessors.  Here are some things to keep in
mind.

First, don’t get distracted.  It is
unfortunate that the devil has successfully
“blinded the eyes of the unbelieving” (2 Cor.
4:4), so much so that the masses are not even
aware of the existence of the inevitable
destination to which they are traveling.  My
journey from Virginia took me past the exit
for highway 66 that would take the traveler to
Pigeon Forge, Gatlinburg, and the Smokey
mountains.  I could have visited Rock City,
Lookout Mountain, or Ruby Falls, but those
side trips, and hundreds and thousands like
them, would have hindered me on my journey,
perhaps even keeping me from my destination. 
I sometimes wonder how many precious souls
are kept from reaching their spiritual
destination for no other reason than the fact
that they took a “side road” to enjoy some
pleasure for the moment, allowing the devil to
deter them from the truly important.  The “lust
of the flesh and the lust of the eyes and the
vainglory of life” (1 John 2:16) distracted
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them along the way, and they ended up
pursuing things temporal rather than things
eternal.

Second, don’t get discouraged.  The
sheer distance, when carefully calculated and
considered, would discourage any sane person
from attempting to complete the journey in
one day.  Then there were the inevitable
obstacles along the way: road construction,
heavy traffic, potholes, work zones with their
“fees doubled when workers present.”  This
does not even take into account those rude and
obnoxious drivers that one might encounter
along the way.  Quite often when I begin a
journey someone says, “Drive carefully!”  I
appreciate that thoughtfulness, but is there
some reason that I would not drive carefully? 
So, I often respond, “I will; but so must
everyone else with whom I come in close
proximity along the way.”  There are also
obstacles along the road to our heavenly home
that, if permitted, could discourage us in the
journey.  There are unforeseen circumstances
that come along that would defeat us.  We
have to struggle with ourselves; that may very
well be the greatest obstacle we encounter
along the way.  Then, there are people who
discourage us.  I’m not suggesting they do it
intentionally.  An unkind word, a failure to
uphold our hands in the work we are doing;
these are things that often discourage us. 
When we do not see the fruits of our labors
immediately, we tend to get discouraged in the
work, often giving up in despair.  If you find
yourself discouraged along the journey, take
your Bible and read again those words from
the Holy Spirit penned by the hand of Paul:
“Wherefore, my beloved brethren, be ye
stedfast, unmovable, always abounding in the
work of the Lord, forasmuch as ye know that
your labor is not in vain in the Lord” (1 Cor.
15:58).  “And let us not be weary in well
doing: for in due season we shall reap, if we

faint not” (Gal. 6:9).
Third, let us be determined.  Thomas

Jefferson is credited with having said, “When
we see ourselves in a situation which must be
endured and gone through, it is best to make
up our minds to it, meet it with firmness and
accommodate everything to it in the best way
practicable. This lessens the evil, while
fretting and fuming only serves to increase
your own torments.”  Some years ago, I came
across this interesting true-life example of
determination:

The year was 1983. In Australia, the
long-distance foot race from Sydney to
Melbourne was about to begin, covering 875
kilometers - more than 500 miles! About 150
world-class athletes had entered, for what was
planned as a six-day event.  So, race officials
were startled when a 61-year-old man
approached and handed them his entry form. 
His name was Cliff Young, and his “racing
attire” included overalls and galoshes over his
work boots.  At first, they refused to let him
enter.  So, he explained that he’d grown up on
a 2,000-acre farm, with thousands of sheep. 
His family could afford neither horses nor
tractors so, when the storms came, his job was
to round up the sheep.  Sometimes, he said, it
would take two or three days of running. 
Finally, they let Cliff enter, and the race
began. The others quickly left him way
behind, shuffling along in his galoshes.  But
he didn’t know the plan included stopping
each night to rest, so he kept going.  By the
fifth day, he had caught them all, won the
race, and became a national hero.  He
continued to compete in long-distance races
until well up in his seventies.  He was an
inspiration to millions and a great encourager
of younger runners.  In his honor and memory,
in 2004, the year after his death at age 81, the
organizers of the race where he first gained
fame permanently changed its name to the
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Please Pay Your
Yearly Dues

MSOP Alumni Association
voluntary dues are $35 a year and
may be sent to MSOP in care of our
treasurer, Keith Mosher, at 3950
Forest Hill-Irene Rd., Memphis, TN
38125.  Make checks payable to
MSOP Alumni Association.  If it is
more expedient, just go to the alumni
p age  o f  t h e  w eb s i t e  a t
www.msop.org and pay using your
PayPal account.  These voluntary
dues support special projects as well
as death benefits for deceased
members.

Cliff Young Australian Six Day Race.  What
was the key to Cliff Young’s success?  It goes
by various names: determination,
perseverance, persistence, tenacity.  It means
keeping one’s eye fixed steadfastly on a goal,
and not stopping, no matter the difficulties or
the obstacles, until that goal is achieved.

Here, then, are three important keys to
beginning, enduring, and completing our
journey to heaven: Don’t get discouraged,
don’t be distracted, and be determined.  Take
the journey one step at a time, and never lose
your love for heaven.  The history of mankind
is marked by a long list of nameless men and

women who began the journey, who faced
calamity and hardship, only to give up. In the
words of the Psalmist, “They turned back”
(Ps. 78:9).  Let me remind you that the
benefits of determination and the reward for
successfully completing the journey far
outweigh the alternative.   Like I said when I
began this article, and with but slight
alternation in the words, let me remind all of
us: “With each passing day behind me there
remains one less day ahead of me, and the
shortened distance to my destination
motivates me to press on.”
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